City of Haines Newsletter
November 2015
Welcome to your City’s newsletter. In an attempt for better communication, your Mayor, City Council and City employees would like to give updates and announcements for the benefit of the citizens. The newsletter is now posted on the City web site at: www.cityofhainesor.org.  
Time Change

Daylight Saving time ends Sunday November 1st at 2:00 am. Set your clocks back one hour.
Fire Danger Level
The Fire Danger Level is Moderate. Burn barrels are allowed 6:00 am – 10:00 am and must be covered with a screen. The fire must be totally out (no smoldering) by 10:00 am. Burning of small piles of yard debris is allowed from 6:00 am – 2:00 pm. Before burning large piles of debris please contact Fire Chief Jerry Hampton at 541-519-4816 so the Fire Department is aware that it is a controlled burn. Burning of any kind must be attended at all times with a charged hose on site. Yard debris can be taken to the Haines Landfill free of charge. 
Landfill
The Landfill is now open 8:00 am to 1:00 pm. Closures are possible due to weather conditions so please check for updates at 541-856-3366 and press #2 for Landfill.

Burn Piles Not Allowed on City Rights of Way
The City Public Works Department has been working very hard maintaining the City rights of way. This has involved cleaning up piles of yard debris and other items. The City would like everyone to be aware that piling yard debris on the City rights of way to burn is not allowed. If you wish to burn your yard debris it must be located on your own private property. 

Maintaining City Rights of Way
The City would like to thank everyone that has cooperated in the street right of way clean up and maintenance, it is highly appreciated. There are still a few problem areas that are being worked on and the  City has asked residents to remove any personal items that are on the City right of way so the City can maintain the area. Please continue to keep the rights of way clear of your personal items. Thank you again for your cooperation. 

Volunteers Needed  for Neighborhood Watch
Neighborhood Watch is asking for volunteers. Contact Sandy Wood at 541-856-3284 for more information.
Recycle Center
The Recycle Center has recently experienced some cases of vandalism. Please keep in mind that the area is under surveillance. Violators of vandalism or illegal dumping of non recyclable items can be prosecuted. The City is also asking for help monitoring the Recycle Center, if you see anyone dumping something other than normal recyclable items please contact the Haines City Hall or the Baker County Sheriff's Department. 
Dog License

It is a requirement to have your dog(s) licensed with the City of Haines. If  you have unlicensed dog(s) you are in violation of the City's Dog Ordinance and could be subject to a fine. Licenses can be purchased at City Hall, please bring proof of current rabies vaccination. 

ATV License
In order to ride an ATV on City Streets it must be licensed with the City. Licenses can be purchased at City Hall for $5.00.
The next Council Meeting will be held Tuesday, November 10, 2015 at 6:00 pm.  Thank you for reading and until next time, enjoy living in Haines.
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